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Response to Comment Set C.13:  Randall and Glenna Becker 

C.13-1 As discussed in Section C.9.10.2, the majority of land uses that would be restricted as a result of 
Alternative 5 would be from the erection of new structures within the alternative ROW. However, 
given that SCE has not conducted construction or final alignment and design studies for Alternative 
5, the EIR/EIS has assumed that the removal of one or more homes may occur. As such, Section 
C.9.10.2 (Impact L-3) concluded that potential impacts to residential land uses as a result of 
Alternative 5 would be significant and unavoidable. 

C.13-2 Please see General Response GR-1 regarding potential effects on property values. 

C.13-3 Please see General Response GR-3 regarding EMF concerns. 

C.13-4 Your comment will be shared with the decision-makers who are reviewing the Project and 
alternatives at the USDA Forest Service and the CPUC. 

C.13-5 Impacts to aviation activities are discussed in Section C.13, Traffic and Transportation (Criterion 
TRA11). Impacts to aviation activities could occur during both construction and operation of a 
transmission line project because aviation impacts are caused by physical impediments to the 
navigable airspace. According to the guidelines of the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), 
construction of a project could potentially have a significant impact on aviation activities if a 
structure or any equipment is positioned such that it would be more than 200 feet above the ground 
or if an object would penetrate the imaginary surface extending outward and upward from a public 
or military airport runway or a helipad. Transmission towers greater than 200 feet (double-circuit 
towers) are only proposed within the existing Pardee-Vincent utility corridor. The Project, including 
all helicopter construction activities, would be required to comply with all appropriate regulations of 
the FAA. After the Project route is selected, SCE would be required to submit FAA Form 7460-1, 
Notice of Proposed Construction or Alteration, to the Manager of the FAA Air Traffic Division for 
review and approval of the route. Adherence to FAA guidelines would ensure that operation and 
construction of the Project would not cause a significant impact to aviation activities. 

 With respect to electro-magnetic fields effecting military aircrafts, the strength of electro-magnetic 
fields attenuates significantly with distance from the transmission line and will be negligible at the 
altitude of aircraft in the area. Furthermore, the Project area is currently traversed by numerous 
transmission lines, many of which are 500-kV, similar to what is proposed as part of the Project. 
From the Antelope Substation, the Project would be placing transmission lines approximately 5 
miles southwest of General William J. Fox Airfield and approximately 11 miles southwest of 
Edwards Air Force Base, or farther, as the Project extends south and west to the Pardee Substation.  

C.13-6 Please see General Response GR-5 regarding the noticing procedures for an EIR/EIS. On 
September 13, the CPUC and the Forest Service formally extended the public review period for the 
Draft EIR/EIS to October 3, 2006. 
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